Universal Periodic Review 21 – Guinea-Bissau 

Intervention by the Kingdom of the Netherlands

Mr. President,

The Kingdom of the Netherlands would like to thank Guinea-Bissau for its national report.  
The Netherlands commends Guinea-Bissau on the successful holding of presidential and legislative elections. The people of Guinea-Bissau, who have participated in the election in record numbers, have herewith demonstrated their strong commitment to democracy.
Participation of women in the political process is of utmost importance. We commend the current government on the significant increase in women appointed as ministers as compared with the last government. 
However, the Netherlands shares the concern of the Committee on the Rights of the Child that girls continue to be subjected to multiple forms of gender-based discrimination and human rights violations, with regard to practices such as Female Genital Mutilation (FGM), child, early and forced marriages, and lack of enrolment in, or completion of, education. We would therefore like to make the following recommendations:
1. The Netherlands recommends that Guinea-Bissau makes it a priority to ensure gender equality in all spheres of life and that it formulates a comprehensive strategy to eliminate negative attitudes and practices that affect women and girls.
2. The Netherlands also recommends that Guinea-Bissau ratifies and fully aligns its national legislation with the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court.
Thank you, Mr. President 
